
All Saints           St.Mary’s 
NETTLEHAM PARISH CHURCH                  RISEHOLME PARISH CHURCH 

The Good News for Nettleham 
 
Sun 26th January 2025     Third Sunday of Epiphany   No 351 

 

       
      Sun 26th       Third Sunday of Epiphany  

  8.30am Said Holy Communion 
  10.00am Parish Communion 
  11.15am BCP Holy Communion at St Mary’s Riseholme 
   1.00pm Wedding Preparation Meeting in Rooms 19/20 
    6.00pm  Praise     

 
 

          Mon 27th                  
9.00am Morning Prayer on Facebook Live with Martin 

       10.00am Coffee Shop 
3.15pm Families 

 
 

      Tues 28th              
    9.00am  Morning Prayer on Facebook Live with Jean 
    9.30am Ducklings  
 10.00am CBS at the Methodist Church 
 
 

     Weds 29th                
   9.00am Morning Prayer on Zoom with Andy. Email allsaintscw@btinternet.com 

  12.00pm The Burial of Ashes of Graham Cooper 
    2.00pm Riseholme PCC meeting in Rooms 19/20 

 
 

     Thurs 30th          
   9.00am Morning Prayer in Church 

2.00pm Choir Practice 
 
 

      Fri  31st   
  9.00am Morning Prayer on Zoom with Yola. Email yjdeane@gmail.com  
12.00pm  BCP Holy Communion    

 
 

      Sun 2nd Feb   The Presentation of Christ in the Temple  
  8.30am Said Holy Communion 

  10.00am Parish Communion 
    6.00pm  Youth 

 
 
 
   

The Presentation of Christ in the Temple 
 

    
              Malachi 3.1-5        Psalm 24     Hebrews 2.14-end     Luke 2.22-40 
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Prayer for our Community 
Sunday 26th Streets: Sudbrooke Lane, Larch Avenue, The Hawthorns, The 

Oaks Community: The Rugby Club 
Monday 27th Streets: Lodge Lane, Mulsanne Way, Weldon Drive, Arnage 

Court Community: Nettleham Surgery 
Tuesday 28th Streets: The people of our church who live outside the parish. 

Church Life: Bellringers, Musicians Churchwardens, Flower Team, Pastoral 
Visitors, Welcomers, Youth, Worship Leaders, Children’s Teams... 

Wednesday 29th Streets: Wragby Road East,Westfield Drive, Westfield 
Approach, Westfield Avenue Community: Wragby Road East 
Businesses 

Thursday 30th Streets: Lime Crescent, Lawley Close, Westacre Court 
Community: Self-Employed People 

Friday 31st Streets: All congregation members who live outside the 
parish. 

Saturday 1st Streets: Riseholme Lane, Hall Lane, St George’s Lane 
Community: St Mary’s Church 

 

In need of prayer…. Steve Jackson, Lynne and Barry Combes, Ian and Ursula 
Muir, Mavis Kirton, Barry Crumb and Peter Kendall. 
 

RIP…. We give thanks for the lives, pray for the souls, and ask comfort for the 
relatives and friends of Terry McKitten, Jan Townsend, Neil Bean, Joyce Chappell, 
Dorothy Blades, Angela Haswell, Graham Cooper and Barbara Mellows. 
 

Year’s Mind… Ron Smith and Nigel Kingston 
 

St Mary’s, Riseholme...  
Our pattern of worship is: 
2nd Sunday in the month        BCP Matins at 11.15am  
4th Sunday in the month        BCP Holy Communion at 11.15am 
You will always find a warm welcome at St Mary’s. Richard Smith – Churchwarden.  
Contacts… 

Priest in Charge: Revd Michelle Webb                michelle.webb@lincoln.anglican.org 
                 01522 595969 and 07939 454605  
Associate Priest: Revd Judy Shaw                 judeshaw.shaw3@gmail.com 
                      07594 670408    

Parish Administration:                              07468149695 
                                 admin@asn.church 
Treasurer: Simon Hardy                                      treasurer@asn.church 
 

Churchwarden: Andy Lewis 07943 099431     Churchwarden: John Dent  07985554775 
 

Churchwarden: Richard Smith (St Mary’s).                    01522 542209 
 

All Saints Safeguarding Officer: Russ Coulter.                safeguarding@asn.church 
St Mary’s Safeguarding Officer : R. Smith.                     richard@richbar.plus.com 
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Growing Faith: 
Alpha: Alpha will run at Nettleham Methodist Church in January 2025.  
Scam Emails: We are so sorry to let you know that it seems (yet again) some people have 
received fraudulent emails, purporting to be from other church folks. Please call a minister 
or churchwarden if you receive an email requesting money, vouchers or your bank details.  
 
Serving: 
Church Furniture: On Thursday 16th January the Antique Church Furniture Company began 
collection of the some of our church furniture and took items to their new homes. A further 
collection is scheduled for 30th January. Do share your ideas for how we can best make use 
of our space in worship, fellowship and in the serving of our community.  
Website: The website is in need of someone to keep the ‘whats on’ section updated. Full 
training will be given and the likely time needed for the task will be less than 30 minutes per 
week. Could this be you? 
Eco Church: We have recently received a church energy audit. It provides suggestions for 
how we could begin to reduce our carbon footprint. A small team are going to look into the 
recommendations made. If you’d like to see the report or become part of the team exploring 
it, please let Revd Michelle know.  
 
 

Community: 
Lunch Together: Details of the upcoming church meal and the booking list will be in church 
from 5th January until 6th February. There will also be a raffle and donations will be 
gratefully received by Mary Perridge. 
Church Women’s Fellowship: The next meeting takes place on Monday 20th January in 
church at 1.30pm. The speaker will be Chris Malone who will be talking about his role as a 
magistrate. 
PCC Minutes: The minutes of PCC meetings are always available to view in church. See 
Sally Coulter, the minsters or the churchwardens if you need to know where to find them! 
Snowdrop Sunday: On the next page you will find a poster for Snowdrop Sunday at 
Hackthorn. It’s a really beautiful afternoon on 16th February, and everyone is welcome to 
pop over to Hackthorn for this special event. 
 
 

Generosity: 
Thank You: One of our congregation members, Jenny Borrill, had a wonderful idea and for 
her most recent birthday she asked if people might be kind enough to give a donation to 
our Tower Fund, rather than buy her a gift. She collected over £100! We were absolutely 
delighted and we think this is a brilliant idea. Have you got an idea for fundraising for the 
church? Might you like to try Jenny’s idea when your birthday arrives? We are always very 
grateful for those who so faithfully donate towards all we do here in All Saints. This week 
it is a special thank you to Jenny!    
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weekly Prayer 
 

 “He is my chosen one, and I am pleased with him. 
I have put my Spirit upon him.  

He will reveal justice to the nations.” Isaiah 42:1 
 

May the path 
that Christ walks 
to bring justice 
upon the earth, 
to bring light 

to those who sit in darkness, 
to bring out those 

who live in bondage, 
to bring new things 

to all creation: 
may this path 

run through our life. 
May we be 

the road Christ takes. 

Snowdrop Sunday
Sunday 16th February 2025

12 - 4pm

Tickets on the gate - £5
Under 16s free

In aid of
ST MICHAEL & ALL 
ANGELS CHURCH, 
HACKTHORN

Soup, rolls and teas and cakes to be served 
at Hackthorn Village Hall

Hackthorn Estate
LN2 3PQ


